
February 25, 2013

The Honorable Congressman Michael H. Michaud

1724 Longworth Building

Washington, D.C.  20515

Attn:  Daniel Walls

RE:  Sequestration 

Dear Congressman Michaud, 

The Honorable Congresswoman Chellie Pingree

1037 Longworth Building

Washington, D.C.  20515

Attn:  Jennifer Taylor

RE:  Sequestration 

Dear Congresswoman Pingree, 

The Honorable Senator Susan Collins

413 Dirksen Senate Office Building

Washington, DC  20510-1904

Attn:  Katie Batte Ringer

RE:  Sequestration 

Dear Senator Collins, 

The Honorable Senator Angus King

188 Russell Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510 

Attn:  Peter Benoit

RE:  Sequestration 

Dear Senator King, 

I am a [PARENT/RELATIVE/CAREGIVER/CONCERNED PARTY] for a person [OPTIONAL – INSERT NAME] who has a developmental/intellectual disability in Maine.  I am worried about sequestration and write today to ask you to please ensure that sequestration does not go forward, and that any deficit reduction plan implemented in its place does not damage or destroy the safety net of programs serving the most vulnerable. 
[PLEASE ADD A SENTENCE OR TWO (MORE IS OK) DESCRIBING THE PERSON YOU ARE CONCERNED ABOUT AND THE CHALLENGES HE OR SHE FACES.  FEEL FREE TO INCLUDE WHY AFFORDABLE HOUSING IS IMPORTANT TO HIS OR HER INDEPENDENCE]

The latest Center for Public Policy report on the effects of sequestration in 2013 indicates that Maine would lose 631 Housing Choice Vouchers.  I am deeply concerned about people with developmental/intellectual disabilities with very limited incomes who require rental subsidies to be able to live in the community.  

We can safely assume that most or all of the 631 people, including extremely vulnerable and disabled individuals now stably housed, would lose their housing. Our crisis system for this population can handle only a tiny fraction of that number.  Sequestration must not happen.

Protecting HUD’s affordable housing programs must be part of the discussion around reducing our nation’s deficit and replacing/altering the sequester.  The nation’s budget cannot be balanced on the backs of its most vulnerable citizens. 

Reducing funding will dramatically increase the housing challenges faced by people like [INSERT NAME –or– SON/DAUGHTER/ RELATIVE/THE VULNERABLE PERSON I SERVE OR AM CONCERNED ABOUT].  

Thank you for your leadership at this vital time.  

Sincerely,

